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EOIR to Hold National Stakeholder Meeting  
Representation and Appearances Final Rule  

  
SUMMARY: The Executive Office for Immigration Review (EOIR) invites interested parties to 
attend a national stakeholder meeting regarding the Professional Conduct for Practitioners––
Rules and Procedures, and Representation and Appearances final rule, which is effective Nov. 
14, 2022. During the stakeholder meeting, agency officials will discuss key points of the rule and 
answer stakeholder questions.    
  
The final rule provides a mechanism for EOIR-registered practitioners to provide document 
assistance to unrepresented individuals by entering a limited appearance on the newly-created 
Form EOIR-60 and EOIR-61. EOIR will continue to consider individuals assisted on this limited 
basis as pro se.   
 
DATE:    Nov. 17, 2022 

TIME:   4 p.m. – 5 p.m. Eastern Time 

LOCATION:  Live via GoToWebinar 

RSVP to EngageWithEOIR@usdoj.gov by noon ET on Nov. 16, 2022, with the name(s) of the 
attendee(s), any relevant organization, and a valid email address. EOIR will send webinar information 
to those who RSVP. Webinar attendance is limited to 750 individuals.  

All media inquiries should be directed to the Communications and Legislative Affairs Division 
at pao.eoir@usdoj.gov. 
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